
 

 

 

 
Tena koutou Parents/Caregivers, 
 

Welcome to Term 2 and all the excitement we have ahead. We have 

already begun with our Year 2-6 classes fully engaged in growing their 

musical, drama and dance skills with our production and on the sporting 

front cross country running. Thank you to the many parents who 

came out to support our Year 5 & 6 children this week running 

on what was a beautiful morning. We are so blessed to have a 

beautiful campus which provides a range of terrain for our 

runners. 
 

 

 

Assembly this past week focused on 
ANZAC, specifically what an Anzac soldier 
needed to do his job - not just his uniform 
and weapons but character traits such as 
courage, resilience and mateship. 
 

 
 

This term as I’m sure many of you will already know we are 
learning about the importance of the Armour of God. We 
compared this with the Anzac soldier - the spiritual protection 
the armour of God provides helps every believer stand firm and 
make right choices.  

 

Wed 14th May – PAC - 6.30pm  
Thurs 15th May – PAC - 4pm & 6.30pm 
Tickets can be purchased through Eventbrite. 
 

Fri 16th May – BC - 11.15am – 12pm 
 

Mon 19th May – BC – 11am-12.15pm 
PPD Mon 26th May 
 

Mon 19th & Tues 20th May – PAC 
 

Tues 20th May - Whakamaramara School 
 

Tues 3rd June – 6th June 
 

Fri 6th June – Theme – Dress as a book character 
Charity – TBC 
 

 
 
 
 

Our Vision 
To be a Christian learning 

community of excellence where 
lives are ran ormed  

               Facebook: @bethlehemcollege 
               Instagram: @bethlehemcollege_nz 
               Website: Enrolled Families 

 

https://www.facebook.com/bethlehemcollege
https://www.instagram.com/bethlehemcollege_nz/
https://www.beth.school.nz/contact/enrolled-families


 

 

 
Mr Edmeades shared with us at our Monday morning worship assembly this week about the 
importance of the armour of God and growing in our understanding of God’s promises and our being 
able to trust Him. We watched a science experiment with mandarins - the skin on floated while the 
skinless sunk - without the armour of God we’re sunk! 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Our Lego man Mr Martin has put out an exciting challenge 
for children and staff.  
 



 

 

This term Mrs Kelly Sanders is challenging each year group with a weekly 
maths challenge. This healthy competition helps the children work 
collaboratively to solve a maths problem. Who will win this week???? 
 
 
 
 

The Beetles story has captured the hearts of us all as the Year 2-6 children are fully engaged in their 
practices. The show will be a wonderful experience for those performing and those coming to watch. 
We encourage you to invite family and friends to come along to one of the shows.  
Tickets can be purchased via this link:  
https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/the-beetles-tickets-1298713329529?aff=oddtdtcreator  
Please don’t leave it to the last minute, we don’t want anyone to miss out! 
 

Year 2-6 parents please do not forget to complete this online form today! 
https://forms.office.com/r/JwKWeVcdE1 

 

https://www.eventbrite.co.nz/e/the-beetles-tickets-1298713329529?aff=oddtdtcreator
https://forms.office.com/r/JwKWeVcdE1


 

 

This term our focus is “God has purpose” with 
a science emphasis. Lots of interesting 
learning is happening around the area of the 
physical world as the children learn to 
appreciate the creativity and intelligent design 
of our physical world, identifying how all things 
hold together in Him.   



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 Congratulations to David Gwanpua for leading his defensive line for the Bethlehem 
College U11 Team as they won 3-1 vs Te Puke! 
 

 
Play Hockey this winter: We welcome more interest from year 3 boys and girls to 
play hockey for BC in the upcoming season.  Hockey is played on Saturday mornings 
at Blake Park during terms 2 and 3. Please email christine.browne@beth.school.nz 
if you are interested to receive more information and the registration form. 
 

 
Registrations are now open for Netball Future Ferns sessions for Year 0-2 students.  This is being 
held at BC during Thursday lunchtime for the remainder of term 2.  Further information is in the 
registration form.  There is a limit of 25 players for the session so places are on a first-in basis via 
the registration form at the following link: https://form.jotform.com/250498593410865 
 

 

Last week we farewelled Mrs Rachel Williams as she began her maternity 
leave. We are doing the same for Mrs Holly Martin next week as she too 
begins maternity leave. We are delighted for them and look forward to the 
arrival of their babies. 
 

We are grateful for Mrs Rachael McKoy 
stepping into C3 this term and Mrs Karien 
Kennedy taking B2 from week 4.  We 
welcome Mrs Sabina Sneddon as new 
entrants’ teacher in A5 this term also. 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:christine.browne@beth.school.nz
https://form.jotform.com/250498593410865


 

 

 

There are numerous ways we can be engaging children at home with wholesome fun activities. 
There are some great ideas below that you might like to give a go - enjoy! 
 
We have a shorter, but full term ahead which we are excited to share with you. Thank you for 
supporting our upcoming ‘The Beetles’ production, we look forward to seeing the children have their 
moments on stage with family and friends as their audience. 
 
Have a great weekend. 
Ngā mihi, 
Karen. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

Chapel Prayer & Worship: Please join us on a Monday during term anytime from 
8-9 am for a time of prayer and worship. This is open to families, staff, and students. 
 
Worship Week: Join us for the third annual Worship Week at the BC Chapel 9-12 
June from 7 am to 5 pm daily. Be our guest or sign up here to perform with 
instruments, singing, reading, dancing, drama, art and more. Worship Week is in 
support of the World Vision 40 Hour Challenge – get involved by joining the BC 
Team. 
 
Drop Off/Pick Up: A reminder to please use caution when driving into and out of the 
BC campus each day.  

• Elder Lane: Please do not park along the entrance side of Elder Lane or in the no parking 
zones on the opposite side.  

• Drop Off/Pick Up Zone: Please do not park in the drop off/pick up zone – this area needs 
to kept clear to ensure the flow of traffic. 

• Crossing: Please only use designated crossings to cross the road. If your car is in the parent 
parking lot, please use the Chapel cross walk and pathway. 

 
BC Businesses: Join us at our upcoming quarterly business networking event on Monday 12th May 
at 4 pm in the BC Staffroom in L Block for afternoon tea and community. Click here to find out more 
about promoting your business to other BC parents. 
 
The Christian Education Trust has an opening for a Finance Team Assistant. Applications close 
Fri 16th May. Call Brigid McGillivray 07 579 1894 for more info.   
 
Enjoy Right Now Media as part of the BC community, click on the link below to create 
a free account: 
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/bethstudents 
  

- Parenting resources 
- Personal devotions and professional development content for parents 
- Safe Biblical kids content (no ads) 
- Support for parents to disciple their kids with confidence 

Coastal Clean-Up Project: Join Our Backyard Trust (OBt) at the Tauranga Sport Fishing Club from 
11 am – 3 pm next Friday 16th and Saturday 17th May from 9am – 3 pm to clean up the Tauranga 
coastline. More info and sign up here. 

https://www.beth.school.nz/worship-week
https://www.worldvision.org.nz/connect/40-hour-challenge/how-to-do-the-40-hour-challenge/
https://fundraise.worldvision.org.nz/fundraisers/BethlehemCollege
https://fundraise.worldvision.org.nz/fundraisers/BethlehemCollege
https://www.beth.school.nz/about/community/bc-businesses
https://www.seek.co.nz/assistant-jobs-in-administration-office-support/in-Bethlehem-Bay-of-Plenty?jobId=83986506&type=standard
https://app.rightnowmedia.org/join/bethstudents
https://ourbackyardtrust.com/clean-up-project/


 

 


